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Location & Description
• 692 Grider Way
• Annexation=four 

vacant and two 
developed parcels 
totaling ±8.76ac

• Prezone= County to 
Commercial 
General  

• A new ±100,850sqft 
570-unit personal 
storage facility with 
1,200sqft caretaker 
unit



Background
• Originally approved by the County, but City utility 

request prompted annexation.
• Neighborhood meeting held and Environmental 

Document (MND) prepared for public comment.
• The project requires City Council and San 

Joaquin County Local Agency Formation 
Commission (LAFCo) approval before 
construction can begin.

• Planning Commission recommended approval 
on January 27, 2022.



General Plan- Commercial (red) 



Current Zoning- County (no City zone)



Prezone-Commercial General (CG)



Annexation (reference only)



Site Plan with Surrounding Uses



Design Elevations



Renderings 



Environmental Review
• A mitigated negative declaration (MND) 

prepared and made available online and at the 
City offices. 

• Since no state approval is required, a 20-day 
public comment review period was conducted. 

• Staff received one MND comment (tribal). Staff 
is confident in the proposed MND measures and 
process addresses the comments and concerns.  



Conclusion 
• The Project is consistent with General Plan and  

Development  Code. 
• The Project was reviewed by applicable 

agencies and departments.
• Conditions of Approval and Mitigation Measures 

will be enforced at the time of construction. 
• Planning Commission recommended approval 

on January 27, 2022.
• The project requires City Council and LAFCo

approval before construction can begin. 



Recommendation

Staff recommends the City Council:
• Adopt a Resolution to Certify the Project’s 

environmental report; and 
• Adopt a Resolution to approve the Annexation and 

Rural Fire Detachment; and 
• Adopt an Ordinance to Prezone the project site to 

Commercial, General (CG)


